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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY CORRESPONDENTS

OCTOBER Badgworth Debra Anderson

Oct 1 7.30pm  Cross Hall -  Women’s Fellowship.  Moira Anderson, ‘The Swans of 
Wells’. Light Supper. All welcome.

Loxton & 
Christon

Philip Davies 
(07881630629)

Oct 3 7pm Weare Church Room – Quiz night John Webley (previous Krypton factor 
Winner). Tickets £12 to include hot supper. Contact Sarah 07702425129 £12pp 
Teams of 4-6. BYOB. In aid of lights for the Churchroom path.

Compton 
Bishop

Situation Vacant

Oct 3 7.30pm Loxton Village Hall  - Oktoberfest Biddisham Claire Talbot

Oct 5 Compton Bishop – Harvest Lunch Weare Hilary Hugh
(hdhugh@btinternet.com)Oct 9 10am-12noon Cross Memorial Hall - Coffee Morning and book swap - all welcome

Oct 10 7.30pm Cross Hall - Cross Connections Quiz Night.  £6 per table. BYO drinks. 
Raffle. Bookings Ring 07918 656670

Distribution Pat Northmore 
(07788671194 )

Oct 13 12.30pm Loxton Village Lunch at The Hub Cover Jane Murray

Oct 14 7pm St Mary’s Church, Berrow-Deanery Synod. All welcome or speak to one of your
Deanery Synod Reps: . Pete Murray, Ruth Orriss or Gary Orriss.

Editor Bob Foster (07411720077)
rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk

Oct 17 7.30pm Cross Memorial Hall – Illustrated Talk ‘They Lived Here -  The worthy, 
successful, adventurous & downright mad!’

Treasurer: Paul Wattam (01934 
732413)

Oct 26 5pm Chapel Allerton Church, Choral Evensong. A feast of glorious choral 
liturgical music by the wonderful Wells Cathedral Chamber Choir, led by 
Carolyn Craig. Refreshments afterwards.

F  rom the Editor:     Please ensure your 
sub-missions for the (Dec/Jan) Christmas 
edition arrive in my inbox between 12-14 
Nov rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk. (if you 
need to send your contribution earlier 
then Gary can accept them to his email 
address before Nov 12 
‘crookpeak6in1@gmail.com’ )

Christmas Greeting in CONTACT
Help the planet and put a personal 
Christmas greeting, on the front 
cover of CONTACT AND give a 
boost to CONTACT’s funds at the 
same time. Just send your greeting of
up 30 words to 
crookpeak6in1@gmail.com by
12th November and then send in your
donation. You can do this using the 
QR code on the inside cover or 
deliver cash or a cheque, payable to 
“Contact”, to Paul Wattam, 
Lansdown, Henmore Lane Weare.  
To make a Bank Transfer Tel: 01934
732413.   Thank you to all who 
continue to support this publication.

Oct 31 10.30 to 12.00 Weare Church Room 10.30 to 12.00
Parish coffee morning + book swap

NOVEMBER

Nov 2 4pm–5pm St. Congar’s Badgworth - CHOIR CONCERT WITH TEA &CAKES
£10.00 on the door. For more details, contact Debra 07881 955804

Nov 5 7.30pm Cross Hall. - Women’s Fellowship. Talk by
Steve Mercer, Life on the Bench. Light Supper. All welcome. By Donation

Nov 11 7pm Loxton Village Hall- Parish Council Meeting

Nov 13 10am-12noon Cross Memorial Hall - Coffee Morning and book swap - all welcome

Nov 15 7.30pm Biddisham & Badgeworth Parish Hall -  COME TO OUR FUN QUIZ INCLUDING 
A PLOUGHMAN'S SUPPER. £7.50 per head BYOB. Singletons, pairs or groups = all 
welcome! Please book your places (it helps with the catering) with either Jenny  750715; Ian 
751287 or Stephen 750002

Nov 21 7pm Cross Memorial Hall  - talk by Katherine Crouch (Chelsea winner ) "Grow 
the food  you cannot buy ". Free for Crook Peak Garden Club members, non -
members very welcome £3 on the door.

Nov 28 10.30 to 12.00 Weare Church Room Parish coffee morning + book swap

Nov 29 12noon – 2pm - Cross Hall – St Andrews Soup Lunch

Nov 30 3pm Biddisham Church - Afternoon teas and tower bell dedication

DECEMBER

Dec 3 7.30pm Cross Hall.  - Women’s Fellowship Christmas Party. Bring & Share Supper. Tel 01934 733281

Car scheme The Crook Peak Community Car Scheme offers help in transporting patients for medical appointments at local surgeries
and hospitals.  A message can be left on 07572336605.   Some one will return your call asking for details of the request and you will 
be notified once a driver has been found. There would be a small contribution dependant on the destination. We are also happy to 
receive offers from drivers who are willing to help with this valuable service.

From the Treasurer - We continue to welcome your kind donations to keep Contact Magazine running and 
available to every household in the Parish. If you wish to support the magazine, please scan the QR Code shown 
here to donate. Alternatively, you can pay by cheque, made out to ‘Contact’ or cash to the Treasurer – Paul 
Wattam, Henmore Lane, Weare BS26 2LB. To pay by bank transfer please Email: 
crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk or phone  01934 732413

From Steve Reed - Full time deliverer of Contact Required for the Tarnock area – Contact Steve on 750002

mailto:crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:crookpeak6in1@gmail.com
mailto:rmfoster10@yahoo.co.uk
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                                  From: crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk
Dear All,
We recently held two small events to say a big thank you to those who faithfully deliver CONTACT to every 
house in Crook Peak Parish and a few beyond. It was heartening to hear how much folk enjoy delivering 
CONTACT, and how well received CONTACT is in many households. If you would like to join this merry 
band then please contact me and I will pass your details on to those who coordinate this.
After a busy summer Ruth and I are looking forward to a much-needed holiday. We are off to the west coast of 
Scotland for just over a week followed by a few days on the Northumbrian coast. The combination of the 
scenery, wildlife and local produce, makes for a relaxing and healing time. By the time you read this we will be 
back home with fond memories, photos and some of the local produce, to remind us of a good time had. I do 
hope you have all managed to have a break from routine this summer, or at the very least are planning one soon.
Things tend to go quiet in the church over August. Not exactly a holiday but a quietening down. Now 
September is here life gets busier. You will have enjoyed the Crook Peak Music Festival. Harvest Festival 
celebrations will have come and mostly gone.. There is Remembrance Sunday in early November. We are also 
looking forward to Christmas and the various services and celebrations this entails. On top of all of this there 
will be the coming together of Axbridge, Crook Peak, Rowberrow and Shipham to form the new West Mendip 
Benefice later this autumn. Details of all of these happenings are to be found in CONTACT and on ‘A Church 
near You’ website. In all this business we are sustained by our Lord Jesus and are always available to pray with 
you and for those you love. God Bless
Gary
(Lay Minister Crook Peak Parish)

PRAYER CHAIN LETTER

“Here I am! I stand at the door
and knock. If anyone hears my
voice and opens the door, I will

come in and eat with him, and he
with me”. Revelation 3 : 20

Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will 
find; knock and the door will be opened to you. For 
everyone who asks, receives; he who seeks finds; 
and to him who knocks, the door will be opened.
Some people find autumn a sad time, when the 
summer has gone, the leaves are off the trees, and it 
is a long time until the spring. The famous painting 
by Holman Hunt of Jesus standing at the door of 
our lives and waiting to be invited in encourages us 
to ask Him into our lives to be with us through all 
the joys and sorrows. Do, please, ring with any 
prayer requests – 01934 750856

It is with great sadness ….
… that we have learnt of the death of Bev Hearn who will be greatly missed by his family, friends and 
neighbours. A service to celebrate Bev’s life will be held at St Andrew’s Church, Cheddar on Friday 10th 
October 2025 at 2pm. All friends and colleagues are welcome. After the service, you are invited to join Michael,
Nicholas and the family at The Pavilion, for tea and cake, and the opportunity to share memories of Bev.  
(Hilary Hugh – Weare Correspondent)

WEARE EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION - a small charity established for the benefit of young people in  the parish of 
Weare. Grant applications should be made to The Trustees, C/O Paul Wattam, Henmore Lane, Weare BS26 2LB

mailto:crookpeakparish@hotmail.co.uk
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Features & Letters
EDITOR   WANTED FOR ‘CATCH THIS’   in Axbridge - Would you like to be an editor? Do you like 
researching and writing? Play about with design layout? There is an opening for you as editor of ‘Catch This’ 
magazine. No particular skills needed, just enthusiasm for the community at large, although mostly church 
based. An eye for articles that will intrigue, and some basic software knowledge would be good.  If interested 
please write to editor.catch.this@gmail.com with questions. AILEEN MITCHEL.

Church Services Explained  - Online Morning Prayer on Zoom
What is It? It is a short 15-minute online spoken service, hosted by our Lay Minister, 
Gary Orriss. It includes readings from the Bible and an opportunity to pray with others 
for things for on your mind. There is no sermon or singing and it uses modern words.
When is it? This service is currently at 9am every Thursday morning.
Join with the link on A Church Near You. Search for any of our six churches, click 
What’s On and then See All. Scroll down to Online Morning Prayer and click on MORE 
INFO.  Enter the meeting passcode 5Zs8rE if asked. Alternatively, open Zoom on your 
device and use the Meeting ID: 720 2782 9029 and the above password.If you have any 
trouble logging on, just ring 01934 733281 and Gary will help you.

COME TO OUR FUN QUIZ INCLUDING A PLOUGHMAN'S SUPPER on 15th NOVEMBER

7.30pm Biddisham & Badgeworth Parish Hall - £7.50 per head BYOB. Singletons, pairs or 
groups = all welcome! Please book your places (it helps with the catering) with either Jenny  
750715; Ian 751287 or Stephen 750002

SHOE BOX APPEAL  Crook Peak will again be collecting shoe boxes to send out to 
Ukraine & Eastern Europe this Christmas.  Receiving a shoe box brings a lot of joy to 
children & adults despite the difficulties they face daily.  Please follow the instructions 
carefully so that your box will pass customs regulations.  It costs approx. £7,000 to send 
a container load of shoe boxes so please give a donation towards the cost as it greatly 
helps.  Last year we collected 39 which was a great number.  Leaflets giving details of 
the essential items to go in the boxes will be in all the churches.  Boxes need to be with 
me by the beginning of November.  This year if you can’t practically fill a box you can 
sponsor one online at blythswood.org/sponsor-a-shoebox. Any questions give me a ring 
on 01934 732394.  Denise Cooper

CHEDDAR ARTS @ KING’S THEATRE – OCTOBER FILM 2025

Cheddar Arts autumn season of films continues on Friday 10 October with A Complete 
Unknown, starring: Timothy Chalamet, Elle Fanning and Edward Norton. Set in the influential
New York music scene of the early 60s, the film follows 19-year-old Minnesota musician Bob 
Dylan's rise as a folk singer to the top of the charts – culminating in his electric rock and roll 
performance at the 1965 Newport Folk Festival. “An electric revelation.”  No online bookings.
Tickets are available on the door – cash payment only. The doors of Kings Theatre at the 
Kings of Wessex School open at 6.45pm and performances begin at 7.30pm.

Axbridge Trefoil Guild meet on the second Tuesday each month, usually at the Catholic Church Hall
in Cheddar at 2pm. On 14th October we shall be looking at  local history, and have a 'Guess who' 
photo competition, and on 11th November  we will have a talk on the history of Axbridge and make 
felt poppies. If you would like to come along, or for more information, contact Sue on 07816117643 
or 01749 870239.
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News from the Villages
Badgworth

Debra Anderson writes…

The third BADGFEST was a great success, with around 220
people attending on Saturday 6th September. The crowd 
were entertained by Silverline from Cheddar playing some 
crowd-pleasing chilled covers as the sun went down. Then 
the Socials from Bristol played a storming set, filling the 
dance floor and making it a great evening. Pizzas were 
supplied by Maestros from Highbridge and all eight 
Badgworth Brewhouse beers were on tap, supplemented by 
cider from Richs.  Badgfest26 will once again be on the first
Saturday of September.

The 2025 CROOK PEAK MUSIC FESTIVAL had just got 
underway at time of printing with our opening concert on 
Tuesday 9th September. The delightful Mary Reid 
impressed us all with the virtuosic playing of her most 
beautiful concert harp. The rich sound filled St Andrew’s, 
Compton Bishop, effortlessly. She was generous enough to 
demonstrate the mechanics of her fascinating instrument to 
interested audience members after the recital.

CHOIR CONCERT WITH TEA AND CAKES on Sunday 
2nd November at St. Congar’s Badgworth from 4.00 – 5.00 
pm. The Crook Peak Special Choir will sing beautiful 
church anthems from William Byrd to Edward Elgar plus 
popular music from George Gershwin to traditional folk 
songs, and everything inbetween! Proceeds will help to fund
muscians’ fees for next year’s Music Festival. Come along 
for an hour of spirit-raising choral music plus a cup of tea 
and a slice of cake with your friends and neighbours. £10.00
on the door. For more details, contact Debra 07881 955804

BADGWORTH BOOK CLUB continues to meet on the 
second Tuesday of every month in the Schoolroom. Our 
next meeting is on Tuesday 14th October when we will 
discuss ‘Toby’s Room’ by Pat Barker, a moving story of the 
Great War. New members very welcome. Contact Robert 
07774 286676

The FRIENDLY ACADEMY of BADGWORTH 
BELLRINGERS (FABB) meet at St. Congar’s church every
Thursday at 10.00am, under the watchful eye of the 
Association of Change Ringers, Axbridge Branch education 
officer, John Dunstone. In the last four years we have 
welcomed bellringing learners from most of the surrounding
villages, as far as Wedmore and Weston-S-Mare. We now 
have five Crook Peak novice bell ringers, four from 
Badgworth and one from Biddisham. Every practice is 
finished with coffee and biscuits in the morning, and after 
our regular Thursday evening practice at 7.30pm, a visit to 
the Badgworth Brewhouse! New ringers are always 
welcome. Contact Robert 07774 286676

Biddisham
Claire Talbot (churchwarden) writes… Dear Friends,

Well, what a sunny summer we have had! Not much grass 
cutting this year. Even though the weather has broken, 
please give a thought to our farming community as they 
have been battling on without the usual amount of grass in 
the fields for their animals.

The restoration of the bells continues on. The cracked bell 
has been repaired and soon will have a new headstock made.
We are still on track to get them ringing for the Christmas 
village carol service on 20th December.

The bells will go on display and be dedicated before they are
raised up into the bell tower and rehung. This historic 
occasion is planned for the afternoon of Sunday 30th 
November. Please come along for afternoon tea starting at 
3pm. And the dedication will be at 3.30pm.

We have done so well with raising the finances for this 
project. Many families have given generous donations, 
thank you. Our shortfall is now well under £2,000. If you are
able to donate for a last time it would be greatly appreciated.
Family names who helped restore the bells will be placed in 
the bell tower, along with a time capsule of pictures showing
the bells before and after restoration.

We are still short of volunteers for cleaning the church. This 
very important job only takes a short period of time. Please 
help. Contact Claire at Windermere.

Over the past few months there have been new family 
arrivals into the village. We welcome you all and hope you 
enjoy your new homes and village life. And welcome back 
Liz and Mark!

Loxton &  Christon
Dates for the diary at the Hub:

Friday, October 10th 5pm to 9pm Steak Night

Friday, October 17th 5pm to 9pm Burger Night

Friday, October 31st 5pm to 9pm Curry Night

Friday, November 21st 5pm to 9pm Fish & Chip 
Night

Friday, November 28th 5pm to 9pm Steak Night
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News from the Villages (Cont)
Loxton &  Christon (cont)

Philip Davies writes… At the beginning of August the 
Women’s Fellowship had a very successful high tea at The Hub. 
The cake stands with their petite sandwiches, cakes and cream 
scones looked scrumptious.

In September the Rural Friends Group had a day out in the 
community bus to the West Somerset Railway which took them for
coffee in Watchet and lunch in Minehead. Residents from 
Christon, Weare, Loxton and Axbridge thoroughly enjoyed the 
outing. The only disappointment was the absence of steam trains 
due to track side fire all trains being hauled by diesels.

A planning application to restore the old miners cottages in the 
field above the entrance to Whitehouse Lane received the full 
support of the parish council at the September Meeting.

Loxton Village Hall will be hosting Oktoberfest on Friday 
October 3rd from 7.30pm. There will Weissbier tasting with 
Baron Phil Van der Hub, Bratwurst & Black Forest Buffet, 
Yodelling Polkas and Shuhplatter dancing and sauerkraut with 
everything.

Weare
Hilary Hugh writes.. Thank you, Jeff! After an incredible 36 
years of delivering newspapers to our village and the surrounding
areas, Jeff has now retired. We’d like to thank him for his 
dedication through rain, shine, and snow – always making sure 
our papers arrived on time. More than that, Jeff has been a true 
friend to the community. His kindness and reliability have been 
deeply valued, and we wish him a very happy and well-earned 
retirement.  Below is a heartfelt message from Jeff,

Jeff writes.. As many of you will be aware, on Saturday 30th 
August I made my final newspaper and magazine deliveries to the
many villages I have served for the last 36 years.

Jax and I, and my little Ruby of course, would like to thank all 
our wonderful friends in Lower Weare, Weare, Brinscombe and 
Alston Sutton for arranging and attending the amazing retirement 
party organised on our behalf, and for the very generous gifts we 
received. It was completely unexpected and more than a little 
overwhelming, but something we will remember for many years 
to come. Our special thanks go to Anna and her amazing team for
arranging everything down to the last detail, it is greatly 
appreciated.

With love from Jeff, Jax and Ruby.

The good news is that Jeff’s round has been taken over by Andy 
Childs. Do contact him if you would like newspapers or 
magazines delivered to your door! His email is, 
thehubdeliveries@gmail.com

A reminder that Parish Council minutes can be viewed at 
https://www.weareparishcouncil.org.uk/minutes or on the Parish 
Council Notice Board on the church wall.

Weare (cont)
Sarah Pettifer writes..

Remember the Quiz night with John Webley

An evening not to be missed!
Friday 3rd October 7.00 Weare Church Room
Tickets £12.00 to inc. a hot supper from Sarah +BYOB

Cross & Compton Bishop
Jane Murray writes … The monthly community coffee 
morning in Cross Hall (second Thursday) is a great place to 
learn what’s going on! We discussed Margaret Jordan’s 
upcoming talk on October 17th entitled ‘They Lived Here – 
The worthy, the successful, the adventurous & the downright
mad!’  which sounds intriguing! Margaret had told the 
Women’s Fellowship the previous week about the Pinwill 
Sisters who carved the choirstalls in Weare church – 
wonderful arts &crafts style – do go and look if you haven’t 
seen them.  We also reminded ourselves that the Silver Stone
of Knowledge will be up for grabs on October 10th at the 
next Cross Connections quiz night.

We debated the future of the Gardening Club which has 
given us many happy experiences over the summer – it 
seems it will continue to do so next year as well.

We remembered Bev Hearn, long-time Head of Weare 
School (1965-1995) who lived for many years in Badgworth,
and latterly at The Court in Cheddar, who died on 30th 
August at the age of 90. There will be a Service of 
Thanksgiving at St. Andrew’s church in Cheddar at 2pm on 
October 10th.

Cross Memorial Hall also hosted a Consultation on the 
proposed second reservoir to be constructed south of the 
existing Cheddar Reservoir. It will be a similar size, but 
more modern design, though not, sadly, with totally ‘natural’
margins. A further consultation is planned for next year – so 
don’t expect that super figure-of-eight dog walking route 
just yet! More information can be found at 
www.westcountrywaterandenvironment.org
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Crook Peak Village Halls – Open for Bookings
Cross Hall
(julietparry@hotmail.co.uk)
Capacity: 50/60 seats ..
Cost from £22 for 4 hours
(Plenty of Parking on street)

Badgworth School Room
www.badgworthschoolroom.co.uk:
Capacity: 35/45 seats … Cost from £15 for 4 hours
(Outdoor play  .. Ping Pong …
Parking 8 cars, plus on street … Cycle rack )

Weare Church Room
(Anna Fox - wwjsfox@aol.com)
Capacity: 40/55 seats ….
Cost from £18 for 4 hours
(On street Parking)

ROTAS FOR CLEANING & FLOWERS
Badgworth Biddisham Compton Bishop Christon Loxton Weare

2025 Flowers & 
Dusting

Brass Flowers Cleaning & 
Brass

Flowers Cleaning Brass Flowers, 
Cleaning & 
Brass

Flowers, 
Cleaning & 
Brass

Flowers & 
Brass

Cleaning

Oct 5 Misha Sheila S Thorne A Sage &
P Warner

C Laney &
C Pettit

A. Le Prevost A. Le Prevost

Oct 12 “ “ “ A. Yates A Fox & H Hugh

Oct 19 “ “ J Lunn “ “ “

Oct 26 “ “ “ “ B Channon S Pettifer &
R Hanson

Nov 2 Vanessa Issy E Gardner “ R Veal & S
Broadbent

“ “

Nov 9 “ “ “ “ L Taylor L Taylor

Nov 16 “ “ J Murray J Murray “ “ “

Nov 23 “ “ “ “ “ K Vaux J Wattam

Nov 30 “ “ P Warner & J
Stuchbery

“ “ “ “

Dec Claire Vacant Christmas Flwers
(all welcome)

“ “ J Stitch S Melhuish &
A Yates

mailto:wwjsfox@aol.com
http://www.badgworthschoolroom.co.uk/
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